MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 9, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, June 9, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 26, 2021, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Stated he is working with the Coast Guard on installing navigation lights and signage. He is waiting on the Coast Guard on the signage. The lights were received. 2. He stated he is working with FEMA on installing a new sludge gate on Hebert Levee. 3.Working on the money received from Capital Outlay for the back levee. 4. Grass needs to be cut so quarterly inspections can be done.  
President Camardelle stated he met with the Corps and CPRA for the front and back levees. The front beach is eroding along the jetties that was just placed in the gulf. The COE and CPRA is looking at adding more breakwaters on the gulf side. He spoke to Jefferson Parish to see if they can dig a ditch by the new levee to help the new pumps that we have been working on with the Parish and town. He thanked Chip Kline with CPRA, Jefferson Parish President and Jefferson Parish Councilmen Templet, town officials and port officials. The session is ending tomorrow, and he thanked Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for helping Grand Isle at the session. We work better as a team and can get projects that are needed to Grand Isle with help from our friends. He also thanked our Federal Delegation for helping get funding for our projects.  
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that the federal government has allocated money to dredge Bayou Rigaud and the bar channel. Working with ULM on small mammal trapping on the island. Was also featured on a hurricane special report on WDSU. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:40 p.m.
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